
NOTICE  

Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday January 17, 2023 AT 5:30 P.M.  

AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  

 

• Sign Orders 

• Approve minutes from January 3, 2023 

• Budgets 

• Other Business 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                           SELECTBOARD: 
                                                                                                                                                    Darren Pion-Chm.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                           Wayne Richardson 

Jennifer Blay 

  

MINUTES 

SELECTBOARD MEETING 

TOWN OF LOWELL 

Meeting held on January 17, 2023. 

  

Board members present:    

Darren Pion-Chm., Wayne Richardson, Jennifer Blay 

Christy Pion- Clerk/Asst. Treasurer/Selectboard Clerk 

Rebecca DiZazzo-Treasurer/Delinq. Tax Col. 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner 

Meeting was called to order at 5:36 p.m. 

Guest: 

 Sam Thurston-Zoning Board Member 

 Marjorie Kramer- NEKCUD Town Spokesperson 

Sign Orders: 

 

 Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer.  

 

Minutes from January 17, 2023: 

 

 Minutes from January 17, 2023 were approved by the Board unanimously. 

 

Budgets: 

 

 Becky started off the meeting by discussing the budgets with the Selectboard and Road 

Commissioner. The Board members and Road Commissioner reviewed the budget and made 

changes as needed. Finalization of the budgets will be done at the next meeting. 

 

Other Business: 

 

 Jenn informed the other Board members that she had responded to the email from the State about the 

4-corners being unsafe. Jenn has specifically asked for signs that light up for the town stop signs at 

the 4-corners. 



 Marjorie Kramer, spokesperson for NEKCUD for Lowell, joined the meeting to talk to the Board 

about allocating some ARPA funds for the fiber optic internet to be brought to Lowell. The Board 

asked her to get more detail and some maps showing where this would be most beneficial in town. 

Once they have this information it will make it easier to know if this would even be beneficial for 

our town to put ARPA money towards. Marjorie agreed to do so. 

 Christy shared a letter from the Pope Memorial Animal society asking for about $7000.00 of ARPA 

money from each town. After careful consideration the Board voted no to this request. 

 Sam came to update the Board on the finishing up of the Town Plan. Marjorie also confirmed that 

she had stepped down as a Zoning Board member now that the Town plan is complete. 

 The Town Mileage Certificate was reviewed and signed by the Board and the Town Clerk. 

 Truck weight permits were approved and signed for the following: CARROLL CONCRETE  

 

 

Board Warrants:   

 

➢ General Order # 3       $                    22,683.28 

➢ Payroll  Order # 2        $                     6,872.08 

                                                                                                                                 __________________ 

                                                                                                                                   $           29,555.36 

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                        

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Christy M. Pion  

   

Next meeting date: January 31, 2023 at the Town Office Building. 

  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

 


